WGCC Votes to Move Into The Future …
The Vote:  

On Sunday, March 30, 2014, a special congregational meeting of WGCC participating members was called to consider the motion for “Transition to an Accountable Leadership Structure”, which called for abeyance of portions of the current constitution relating to nominating and electing of deacons and elders and to the establishment of a nine-person Transitional Oversight Team to guide the congregation as we design and move into a new structure with a smaller board, reorganized ministries in the four general areas of Congregational Care, Evangelism, Christian Formation, and Outreach.

The goal is to have a new constitution reflecting the new structure approved and in place within the next two years, if not sooner.

This new vision will reduce administrative needs and allow us all to devote more time and energy to mission work, both in our current activities and in exciting and God-driven new ways as we move forward.

After discussion, which included the need to regularly engage with and inform the congregation of the progress toward this new structure, a written vote resulted in passage of the motion:   88% (69 votes) Yes, 12% (9) No, and 2 blank votes. 
Next Steps:

The current executive committee (Sally Smith, Mat DeKinder, John Smith, and Jeff Moore) will now move to compile a slate of nominees (8 lay members plus Jeff Moore, Lead Pastor) for the Transitional Oversight Team.  Those nominated for the team will be “members of the congregation whose commitments to Christ, to the new vision, to the pastoral leadership, and to the mission of the congregation are without question.” (from the motion) 

The executive committee will interview all those who, after prayerful discernment, request to be considered.  Details of the interview process will be announced as soon as possible.  If you would like to know more or feel that your spiritual gifts call you to be part of this planning and creation phase, please contact any member of the executive committee. 

This slate will be presented to the congregation for approval at the regular Congregational Meeting on Sunday, May 18 immediately after worship.    

In the meanwhile, the current mission and worship activities of the congregation will continue and new opportunities to serve will appear and be met.  We will serve, work, and pray together, as we have done in the past.

This is an exciting time to be part of the life and ministry of Webster Groves Christian Church.

Copies of the complete motion and a chart showing the elements of the proposed new structure are available through the church office.  The general model for this transformational change can be found in “Winning On Purpose:  How to Organize Congregations to Succeed in Their Mission” by John Edmund Kaiser (2006, Abingdon Press)
Submitted by John Smith, WGCC Board secretary

